
Bradford Public Library
Bradford, VT 05033
Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting Minutes
May 14, 2020
Those who were present:                      		Year:
· Angela Conrad-Schlager                       	2021
· Tony Brainerd				2021
· Pam Johnson                                         	2023
· Brad Johnston                                       	2022
· Laura Lornitzo				2022 
· Dee Chamberlain				Town Representative
· Arvid Johnson				2023
· Bud Haas					Trustee Emeritus
· Larry Coffin					2021
· Kerry Pendak					Town Representative
· Gail Trede					Library Director
· Dotti Unkles					2023
Those not Present: 
· Eris Eastman                                   	Trustee Emerita
· OPEN SEAT				2022 
· OPEN SEAT				Town Representative (Anna Slack on leave)
Guests: Betsy Kane (Librarian)
The BPL Board would like to recognize the passing of Trustee Emeritus, Pete Richards. He was a longtime BPL Board member and served as BPL Board President for many years. To recognize Pete Richards, Larry Coffin and Gail Trede have suggested:
· A standing podium with a plaque in memory and honor of Pete Richards
· In October; the month be dedicated to Pete Richards
· $350 so far has been sent to BPL in memory of Pete Richards
Meeting was called to order through a Zoom video conference by President Tony Brainerd, at 6:30 pm.

L. Coffin motioned, P. Johnson seconded, a motion to hire William Graves Construction for the Lift Project in the amount of $171,500.00. All voted in favor

Arvid Johnson motioned, D. Chamberlain seconded, a motion to obtain a Line of Credit loan from Wells River Savings Bank in the maximum amount of $133,000. T. Brainerd and A. Conrad-Schlager have been appointed to be the signers on the Line of Credit loan. All voted in favor.
· BPL has grants totaling $133,600.00 but none of them pay out until the work is completed. The Line of Credit Loan allows BPL to pay the contractor as BPL is billed. BPL has $55,000.00 in cash which would likely be used before use of the Line of Credit loan

BPL has been approved for a PPP(Payroll Protection Program) Loan at Waits River Savings Bank in the amount of $8,300. A. Johnson motioned, D. Unkles seconded, a motion to accept the WRSB approved  PPP Loan in the amount of $8,300. The BPL Board authorizes T. Brainerd and A. Conrad-Schlager to sign for the loan. All voted in favor.

T. Brainerd brought to the Board’s attention: in 2017 the BPL Board approved moving its accounts to Wells River Savings Bank but never took action as there was a transition of Treasurers. D. Chamberlain motioned, P. Johnson seconded, a motion to move BPL accounts to Waits River Savings Bank. All voted in favor.

D. Chamberlain motioned, D, Unkles seconded, a motion to open a new account at the Wells River Savings Account specifically for the construction project. All voted in favor.

Marcia McClellan Pierce died in March of 2020 and left $50,000.00 in her will to BPL with no stipulations. What is the best way to utilize this money? How can we acknowledge her generous donation? Ideas:
· Put something in the library (Photo w/ plaque)
· Put an announcement in the BPL monthly newsletter

2020 PLANT SALE: At Larry and Carolyn Coffin’s house, Saturday June 6, 2020
8:00am-12:00 pm to sell plants; proceeds benefiting the library.
· If anyone else has plants to donate to the sale, please bring them to the Coffin’s house by Memorial Day weekend. 

B. Haas motioned, D. Chamberlain seconded, a motion to approve the BPL Board Meeting Minutes of April 9, 2020. All voted in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:
· A monthly Treasurer’s Report was shared with the Board
· Town of Bradford money came in
· Regular employee and collection bills
· Professional Dues; 
· VT Community Foundation Fund took a hit due to the current economy.

B. Johnston motioned, P. Johnson seconded, a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented. All voted in favor.

Librarian’s Report:
· Gail Trede emailed an extensive May Librarian’s Report to the Board of Trustees
· COVID-19 Recommendations (from the state of VT) are changing often
· BPL is doing curbside service
· BPL is not currently doing inter-library loan; many libraries around the state are hesitant to do so. 
· A LOT of work has been done to the BPL website
· In need of a shredder; L. Lornitzo will lend a shredder and steam cleaner
· Gail, Betsy and Kathy have been cleaning out a lot of lingering things that do not need to be in the library. 

P. Johnson motioned, D. Chamberlain seconded, a motion to approve the Librarian’s report. All voted in favor.

Other Business:
· Bud Haas: wants to make sure that what the library has and what it has to offer during this COVID-19 time is publicized. Fixing and stocking the Little Libraries around town. He also created a document (shared through email) of suggestions for publicizing and promoting patron usage. 
· Gail reports that Little Libraries have not been a book source recently
· B. Haas suggested getting a ZOOM subscription through the library. A. Conrad-Schlager motioned, and P. Johnson seconded, a motion for BPL to purchase a ZOOM subscription. All voted in favor

· Laura mentioned that the need to have a bookkeeper may become necessary in the Fall if she pursues graduate school. 
· Tony has been meeting with the contractor in the mornings to prepare for the Lift Construction project.
· L. Coffin mentioned that the Library provide information to the community and media sources about the Lift Construction Project
· When the library reopens there many be a need to update policies
· What health and safety needs should be considered?

B. Hass motioned, L. Coffin seconded, a motion to keep the library closed to patrons until the next BPL Board meeting (June 11, 2020), when new and up-to-date information will be available for consideration in planning a reopening of the Library to patrons. All voted in favor. 

Gail and Betsy will keep track of their working hours; there is concern that they are working more than their contracted hours. Should they be financially compensated during this COVID-19 time?  

L. Coffin motioned, P. Johnson seconded, a motion to adjourn at 7:38 pm. All voted in favor. 

Next scheduled Board of Trustees meeting is Thursday, June 11, 2020 @ 6:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Angela Conrad-Schlager
Bradford Public Library Secretary






